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High School  

Graduation Recognition  

Ice Cream Social  

June 4  

Paintball/Church Lock -In  

Manna at the Manor  

July 29 -30  

Church Picnic  

August 13  
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Personals 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
 

Virginia Frederick will  celebrate her 91st birthday on June 1. 
 

George Dolezal will celebrate his 90th birthday on June 9. 
 

Norma Jean Huscher will  celebrate her 91st birthday on June 13. 
 

ANNIVERSARY CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

Jeanne & Frank Norton will celebrate their 65th wedding anniversary on June 1. 
 

Liz & Chuck Carroll  will celebrate their 54th wedding anniversary on June 2. 
 

Katie & John Weckel  will celebrate their 66th wedding anniversary on June 4. 
 

Ann & Jack Ludwig  will celebrate their 62nd wedding anniversary on June 4. 
 

Patty & John Landes will celebrate their 56th wedding anniversary on June 18. 
 

Rosemary & Richard Gibson will celebrate their 53rd wedding anniversary on 
June 25. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

A daughter, Clara Marie, was born April 10 to Chevonne & Walter Amick, 
San Diego, CA. Grandfather is Stan Amick.  
 

GOOD LUCK, COLLEGE GRADUATES! 

 

Carolyn Exline , BSN, University of Kansas 
 

Decker Gates, BS in Biology, University of Kansas 
 

Blaine Knox , MD, University of Kansas 
 

Danny Struble, MD, University of Kansas 
 

Congratulations to ALL 2017 College Graduates! 
 

THANK YOU and GOODBYE 

 

We say heartfelt thanks and sad goodbyes to RaMona Parks and Jan Grace, 
who both have moved from Salina. RaMona now lives in Russell, near her 
daughter, Mary. She served on the Board of Deacons and was a regular and 
faithful volunteer as a church school teacher, bulletin and newsletter helper 
and office helper. Jan, who was currently serving as a Ruling Elder, has 
moved to become the COO at Cowley Community College and to make her 
home in Wellington. Godspeed to both of you - please come back and visit!  

Led by Christ, Together in Faith and Love, 

We Joyfully Think, Question, Grow and Serve! 

 FPC Staff 
 

 

PASTOR 

Rev. Dr. Charlie Smith  
Lead Pastor/Head of Staff 
charlie@fpcsalina.org     

 

CHILDRENôS CHRISTIAN ED 

Shelby Dickson 

 Director of Childrenôs CE 
shelby@fpcsalina.org 

 

 Nursery Caregivers 

     Debb Homman, Coordinator 
     nursery@fpcsalina.org 

        Danielle Hix 

      Anita Thompson 

 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Tricia Cobb 

Director of Youth Ministry 
tricia@fpcsalina.org 

 

 Mid-High Youth Leader 

   Kegan England  
 

 Senior-High Youth Leader 

   Dylan Boyd 
    

 

MUSIC 

Richard Koshgarian           

Director of Music 
richard@fpcsalina.org   

 

Angie Koshgarian                           

Organist 
angie@fpcsalina.org 

 

OFFICE  

Melanie Spiess                   

Office Manager 
melanie@fpcsalina.org 

 

Beth Cormack  

Communications Coordinator 
beth@fpcsalina.org 

 

CUSTODIAL 

Ed Zoch                              

Head Custodian                                                                      
ed@fpcsalina.org                

 

Tony Griggs                        

Relief Custodian 
tony@fpcsalina.org 

Do you have information you'd like to have listed in the ñPersonals"  section of 

the newsletter? Contact Beth at beth@fpcsalina.org today! 



FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH                                                                                                                                                               PG. 2  

from Pastor Charlie... 

Remember the reactions of the crowd at Jerusalem on the first Pentecost, when the Spirit descended upon the first 

Christian believers, sparking what we now mark as the birthday of the Church? The crowd was bewildered, amazed 

and astonished, asking ñWhat does this mean?ò Others sneered and said, ñThey are filled with new wine.ò Peter, in 

response, said: ñYour sons and your daughters shall prophesy, and your young men shall see visions, and your old 

men shall dream dreams.ò Itôs a pretty good bet that those well-taught Jews in the crowd would have easily 

recognized Peterôs words as those of the Old Testament prophet Joel. 
 

 But would most of us? Brent Strawn would suggest that the obvious answer is no. Strawn, Emory University 

professor of the Old Testament, has written a book with a startling contention: The Old Testament is dying. Strawn 

says that many contemporary Christians have lost biblical fluency and can no longer speak the language of more 

than half of Scripture. Strawnôs book and conclusions has skeptics and critics. But, as one scholar put it: ñIf the 

book increases biblical literacy, if itôs a good alarm bell that goes off, thatôs great.ò 
 

 I raise this issue of biblical literacy because my hope is that all of the members of FPC, Salina, will embark with me 

upon an audacious adventure and challenge that, on first blush, might be dismissed with the same reactions raised 

on that Pentecost: Reading the Bible. The ENTIRE Bible, cover to cover. In 90 Days. 
 

 Plans are for the Bible in 90 Days challenge to begin in mid-August as the school year begins. It then will end 

the week before Thanksgiving. More information on this exciting program will be forthcoming in the coming 

months. Weôll be ordering B90 materials in mid-July; before then a head-count is needed to determine 

interest and the curriculum level. So sign up, or say yes if you are asked. 
 

I know the objections you might raise about lack of time and the awesome size, detail and difficulty of reading the 

Bible. Yes, reading the Bible in 90 days is a daunting task. But what is asked is modest and doable: Twelve pages a 

day, or about 45 minutes of your time. Compare that to the time you take with other tasks that fill up your day! 
 

Each B90 participant will receive a special Bible and study guide. Each 

participant reads on his or her own, then gathers once a week with other 

participants. The weekly meetings include small-group discussions 

activities, and a video lesson. Depending on the number of participants, 

weôll offer several meeting times. (There is also a sermon series connected 

to the B90 program; that is another reason to gauge interest now.) 

 

The B90 program provides blessings and benefits: 

1. A deepened relationship with God. 

2. Itôs a Bible reading program, not a study: no doctrinal 

controversies. 

3. Gain Biblical knowledge and understanding that builds confidence 

and faith. 

4. Itôs 90 days (not a year), which helps participants remember 

to connect key historical persons, events, and more from Genesis 

to Revelation. 

5. B90 groups build relationships, which contributes to a higher 

success rate of completing the readings. 

6. Itôs Transformational: itôs Godôs Word! 

7. Itôs Affordable: under $20 for B90 Bible/Guide combo. 
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Childrenôs Christian Education (FBI) 

Wow, can you believe that the 2016-17 school year is OVER? Where did the time go? 

With the school year over, that also means that the Faithful Bible Investigators and the 

In-Training FBI crew are also on break for the summer! We have had a FABULOUS 

year full of lots of investigating, laughter, crafts, activities, fellowship, love, and so 

much more. We are SO blessed with the children and families of our church. We 

ended our year on a great note with tie-dyed t-shirts and a party at the Teen City 

Center- a great time was had by all!  
 

This year, we 'graduated' nine 5th graders on to the youth group programs. They were all such a great group to have 

as part of our FBI program and we will miss seeing them every Wednesday next year! We are SO happy for them 

and excited to see the great things they will do in middle school and beyond! Congrats to the following FBI 

graduates aka new 6th graders (woo hoo): Alex Davidson, Elle Denning, Kendyl Gary, Callan Hall, Dillen Lidgett, 

Janae Montoya, Sam Payne, Azbey Peckham, and Cindric White. We are so proud of them! 
 

As we move into the summer months, the fun won't stop! We have a few great activities planned that we hope the 

congregation will join in on! More information will be coming soon, but 

please mark your calendars for the evenings of: 
 

§ June 4: Ice Cream Social in the Courtyard  

§ July 29: Family Paintball Outing & Church Lock-In 

§ August 13: Back to School Picnic 
 

We are so thankful for the support and love of the congregation! It 

wouldn't have been the fabulous year that it was without you!   
 

Much Love to All, 

Shelby Dickson 

TIE- DYING SHIRTS 

End of Year PArty 


